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Special CIP Committee Meeting Minutes
November 12, 2014
1:00 p.m.

Location:  Lynwood Roberts Room, 1st floor, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street, Suite 425

In attendance:  Council Members Lori Boyer (Chair), Matt Schellenberg, Greg Anderson, Bill Gulliford, John Crescimbeni (arr. 1:20)
Also: Phillip Peterson and Trista Straits – Council Auditor’s Office; Paula Shoup – Legislative Services Division; Paige Johnston – Office of General Counsel; Jeff Clements – Council Research Division; Ronnie Belson, Marc Stickney, Judy Garrard, Patti Coleman, Angela Moyer – Finance Department; John Pappas – Public Works Department; Paul Crawford – OED; Ron Littlepage – Florida Times-Union
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting Convened:  1:16 p.m.
Stormwater utility
Council Member Boyer convened the meeting and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.  She stated that in the budget the Council appropriated $3.3.million for stormwater utility drainage system rehab pay-as-you-go work. The committee still needs to know how much debt service will be needed for on-going programmed projects. Patti Coleman of the Finance Department answered questions about a spreadsheet entitled Subfind 462 – Stormwater Project Cash Distribution which shows a need of $7.89 million in borrowing to replace uncollected revenues to carry all listed projects to completion. Marc Stickney said that the FY14-15 budget contained debt serviced for $4.2 million in borrowing for stormwater debt service. The committee has proposed de-authorizing projects that would reduce the borrowing need to $1.9 million, which would free up $440,000 from debt service to be used for pay-as-you-go expenditures.
Mr. Stickney reported that the City locked in a bond issue last week at a very favorable interest rate saving approximately $400,000 in interest costs. Ms. Boyer asked for further information on how this $400,000 savings relates to the $440,000 saved from project de-authorizations. 

Art in Public Places
Tony Allegretti of the Art in Public Places Commission distributed and discussed a list of capital projects for which art in public places installations are due. The Better Jacksonville Plan projects are due $866,067 based on their construction costs and another $183,628 is due to 9 other non-BJP projects. In response to a question Mr. Allegretti stated that the Art in Public Places allocation applies to the original cost of a project, not to any cost increases during construction. The cost of land acquisition does not incur an art allocation.
JTA reconciliation
Council Member Anderson explained his work with the JTA, Public Works, City Treasury and occasionally the Council Auditor to reconcile the BJP road construction project costs between the JTA and the City’s FAMIS accounting system. All parties agree that the City expended $949 million for BJP road projects and the JTA $556 million. Judy Garrard explained that early in the BJP process there was some confusion about posting payments to JTA for both road projects and mass transit subsidy to the same account which appeared to overstate the road project reimbursements. Excess sales tax collections over and above road projects reimbursements and agreed-upon mass transit subsidy were also transferred to JTA according to a formula contained in the interlocal agreement between the City and JTA. Chairwoman Boyer asked the Council Auditor’s Office and General Counsel’s Office to review the interlocal agreement provisions regarding the distribution of those excess sales taxes to ensure that the transfers have taken place properly. Council Member Crescimbeni asked for a written report on the BJP reconciliation attested in writing by all of the parties to memorialize the findings for the record. Council Member Anderson requested a further reconciliation of $13.9 million transferred to JTA from what was supposed to have been pay-as-you-go funds for which the funds did not materialize. Ms. Garrard explained how it was booked by the City on its balance sheet for accounting purposes as a general debit not attributed to a specific account.
Cash deficit reconciliation
Marc Stickney said that Treasury would be ready to discuss most of the fund reconciliations in the next week or two, but several funds would take considerably more time to complete. Ms. Boyer suggested that if all the funding sources excluding BJP and Banking Fund have a positive cash balance and there is sufficient funding to complete all those projects, then there probably isn’t a need to analyze every funding source for every project if the overall balance is positive. Angela Moyer has an analysis that she will share with Chairwoman Boyer to see if it serves the purpose.
Next meeting
Wednesday, November 19 at 1:15 p.m. Ms. Boyer encouraged the members to review the 112 page comprehensive project list to verify which projects are truly complete and which ones could be abandoned and de-authorized. She envisions a possible mechanism by which funding from completed or de-authorized projects could be reallocated within council districts for other uses. The committee is still several weeks away from determining how to allocate the pay-as-you-go funding in the FY14-15 budget and the cash balances from competed and de-authorized projects to projects ready for construction.
Meeting Adjourned: 2:16 p.m.
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